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March 11, 2020 
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. 
S.B. 2260 

RELATING TO CIVIL IDENTIFICATION CARDS   
 

House Committee on Judiciary  
 
The Department of Transportation offers comments to S.B.2260 which repeals the 
minimum age requirement to obtain a civil identification card in the State.  
 
The Transportation Security Administration airport security does not require children 
under 18 years of age to provide identification when traveling within the U.S.   
 
It is unclear when possessing a state identification card would be beneficial for a minor 
under 10 years old given the cost of $40 for an 8-year card.   
 
Allowing minors to apply for and to be issued a state identification card will impact the 
already busy lines experienced by all counties due to the Department of Homeland 
Security’s announcement that established October 1, 2020 as their full compliant 
enforcement date of REAL ID cards for intrastate/ interstate travel.    
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide comments.    
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